September/October Themes
     Grade 4:            
	LA: Poetry, Writing Skills, Novel Study, Book Report
	

	Math: Number Concepts and Operations
	

	Social: Research, Mapping, Intro to Alberta
	

	Science: Waste in Our World
	


 

Agendas:
The agenda is a daily communication tool between school and home. It also gives the students clear expectations; they know what they are expected to do, and when it needs to be done by. Agendas are written in almost daily. If an item is already checked off, it has been completed at school. Please initial the agenda so that I know the communication is working.  If you write a note to a teacher, your child is expected to deliver it to him/her first thing in the morning. Long-term assignments will be recorded and updated regularly. 
Tests/Projects/Assignments:
Throughout the year students will have tests to prepare for and at-home projects to complete.  Parents are invited to help their child with projects, but please do not do the project for your child. 
Homework:
Adequate time is given in class, however if your child does not use class time wisely and fails to complete his/her work at school it will be sent for homework. Additional homework will only be assigned if your child has been away from school due to illness/ vacation or if your child is having difficulty with a concept.  

If students do not bring back their homework when it is due, I will record the incident so that I can track how often this happens. They will also be asked to notify a parent or guardian through a phone call if it becomes apparent that homework is not being completed on time. A message will be left if you are unavailable.  Hopefully this will not occur often, however, I do want you to be informed when schoolwork is late or incomplete. 
Classroom Management: 
I am a firm believer that we all have bad days and make mistakes, but we are responsible in the end for our actions and choices.  Students are expected to be polite and cooperative with their peers and with their teachers. My classroom management is based on a green, yellow, red traffic light system. If a teacher needs to speak to a child he/she will get a verbal reminder of the expectation they are breaking. If behaviour persists and a second warning is given, I will move the students name on the board to yellow. A third strike involves the student receiving a consequence designed to permit the child to learn from his/her mistake. Each day the slate is wiped clean and we begin again with a new record.  

Spelling:
At the beginning of each week students will receive a group of spelling words and several activity sheets designed to enhance their knowledge and understanding of these words. Students will be given time throughout the week to complete the activity sheets but in the event a child does not finish their work they are expected to complete it at home on Thursday night in preparation for the test on Friday. The test will involve the teacher selecting words from the list and instructing the children to spell as well as write them in the context of a sentence.  Please set aside about 10 minutes to help your child review the list periodically throughout the week. 

Book Reports/Oral Presentations:
Every 2 or 3 months a book report will be assigned and orally presented to the class. Each month will feature a different genre of literature and presentation format. The criteria will be sent in the agenda along with the date your child is presenting.  
Library:
Our scheduled library book exchange is on Tuesday at 9:45 am.  Students are allowed to sign out 3 books. It is the students responsibility to make sure their books are returned at the agreed upon due date. 

Basic Facts:
Top priority is given to having a detailed understanding of how to do multiplication and basic facts.  Knowing these facts from memory is given equal emphasis as it eases the way and increases success when we begin working with more challenging number operations. You can help your child succeed in math this year by practicing the facts regularly at home.    

Physical Education: 
Grade 4 students will have Gym 5 times throughout the week. However, 2 of our gym period will take place outdoors and thus it is important students come dressed for all weather conditions. Please ensure that your child has running shoes for gym.  If the running shoes lace up they must be tied for safety reasons.  If your child has an injury that may preclude them from participating in Gym please ensure that you send a note to inform myself of their inability to participate in physical activity. 
Water Bottles:
Students will be discouraged from visiting the water fountain during class time.  Please send a fresh water bottle with your child each day.  Only fill the bottle with water, please.   

Snack Time:
We will have snack time each day right before recess.  Nutritious foods help to maintain the energy needed for learning and playing.  Due to food allergies please do not send snacks that contain peanut/nut products.   

Additional Supplies:
To help with the sniffles please feel free donate hand sanitizer to our classroom, in order to help fight the war on germs.  If you have any toys, writing pads, old jewellery etc. that you are ready to get rid of, I would be happy to place them in our Mystery Prize box.    

Scholastic Book Orders:
Book orders will be sent home monthly.  If you choose to purchase books please pay by cheque and make it payable to Scholastic Canada Ltd.  

Parent Volunteers: 

· Throughout the year there will be times in which the assistance of parent volunteers will be required. Parent volunteers will be needed for the organization of Scholastic Book orders, field trips, and the coordination of classroom parties. Additional assistance may become necessary as the year progresses and I will send out an email when these instances present themselves. 
Communication:
This year we will be using e-mail to communicate with parents. I will have a sheet at the parent teacher night in which parents/guardians can provide their email address. 

I look forward to being a partner in your child’s learning this year.  
Thank you in advance for your support, 

Brandon Piraino
